
Over the past 10 years, there has been no increase in the utility fee; 
however, costs have continued to increase for maintenance and 
necessary improvements to Fishers’ stormwater system as the city has 
expanded and grown. A study was recently conducted by Policy Analytics 
to evaluate the City’s stormwater utility fee. It was determined that the 
current rate will not support continued capital improvements to the 
stormwater system. An increased fee was recommended and a 
Stormwater Master Plan capital improvement list was created by DLZ to 
address current and ongoing stormwater issues in the community. The 
plan is comprised of projects totaling $8.3 million, including drainage, 
maintenance, drainage and floodplain studies, detention, equipment, and 
water quality improvements.

Reason for the Increased Fee:
About the Stormwater Utility Fee: 
The stormwater utility fee is a service charge for water quality, 
drainage, and storm sewer maintenance throughout the city 
associated with stormwater drainage across your parcel. The 
utility was established by the Fishers Town Council in 2007 in 
response to unfunded state and federal mandates for water 
quality. The first billing occurred in 2008. Currently, the City 
collects $3.3 million in annual stormwater fee revenue from 
approximately 34,000 stormwater customers. Major services 
include storm sewer improvements and maintenance, 
drainage/flood control projects and studies, street sweeping, 
water quality improvement projects, waterway cleanups, 
recycling days, National Flood Insurance Program 
Management, construction project plan review and inspection, 
private drainage and water quality issue matching grants, the 
free rain barrel program, and city-wide stormwater related 
environmental compliance.

New Rates: 
Rates will continue to be determined by the contribution that each 
property makes to the total amount of stormwater generated. This is 
calculated based on the average square footage of impervious 
surface area on the property. Based on a representative sample of 
more than 1,900 residential properties, it was determined that the 
average residential lot has a total of 3,318 square feet of impervious 
surfaces. This average square footage of impervious surface area is 
known as an equivalent residential unit (ERU).  Non-residential 
property bills are calculated by dividing the actual site impervious 
area by the base ERU of 3,318 to arrive at the number of total charged 
ERUs.  The proposed rate adjustment is $1.71 per ERU.  This equates to 
an annual increase of $20.52 for a residential home. Non-residential 
account annual increases will be variable depending on the amount 
of impervious surface, but the average yearly increase for 
commercial users is approximately $400.

Community Impact: 
The funds will be used to address current and ongoing stormwater issues in the community and ensure that the City is operating in accordance with 
state and federal standards. The goal is to focus revenue increases on capital  improvements to the stormwater system throughout the city. A full 
list of potential projects can be found on the reverse side.

Proposed Stormwater Utility Fee Adjustment 

Cheeney Creek - Shellbourne to Hague



                  Grand Total                                                                                                                               $8,355,525


